### **DRAFT**

# ZERO WASTE MANAGEMENT SUB COMMITTEE ABERDEEN, 25 FEBRUARY, 2014

## REDUCTION IN GENERAL WASTE CONTAINER SIZE FOLLOWING INTRODUCTION OF MIXED RECYCLING COLLECTIONS

With reference to article 5 of the minute of meeting of the Sub Committee of 4 December, 2013, the Sub Committee had before it a report by the Waste and Recycling Manager which provided an options appraisal with recommendations on general waste capacity and waste bin sizes.

The Head of Environment Services and the Waste Strategy Manager talked the Sub Committee through the report.

### The report recommended:-

that the Sub Committee -

- (a) approves the reduction in general waste bin capacity from 240 litres to 180 litres for residents receiving existing kerbside recycling collections; and
- (b) that this reduction in capacity is implemented in conjunction with the roll out of mixed recycling collections with glass.

#### The Sub Committee resolved:-

- (i) to approve the recommendations contained in the report; and
- (ii) to refer the report to the Housing and Environment Committee for consideration.